
Co-Presidents’ Message
As 2013, draws to a close, we would like to take the opportunity to thank the many 
people who have made the Canton Land Conservation Trust the successful 
organization it has become.  First and foremost, thank you to the members of the board, 
past and present, who have given of their time and talents in order to make things work!  
A lot goes on from organizing this newsletter to managing properties now totaling over 
2,000 acres to maintaining a substantial membership database.  A wide range of 
activities throughout the year including an annual dinner with a guest speaker, an 
annual membership meeting, members’ activities  like mushroom rambles and moonlight 
walks, and an active Trailblazers’ program for students keeps board members and 
volunteers busy.  And, speaking of volunteers, this  organization has some terrific ones.  
Although volunteerism, in general, has fallen off for many organizations over the past 
decade, the Land Trust has been generally successful in finding volunteers to fill key 
positions.  That is not to say we cannot use additional volunteer help.  We are sorely in 
need of volunteers to help with trail work on our properties, to help with organizing major 
events, and to even, on occasion, help with our web site and mailings.  Take a look 
elsewhere in this newsletter for some of the many "jobs" available for potential 
volunteers.   I know many of us are already doing great things for other organizations in 
Canton and beyond.  We hope some of you reading this newsletter will also consider 
what the Land Trust provides to this community.  This Land Trust has done some good 
works over past years, but going forward, we will be only as successful as our volunteer 
base allows.  If you have a little bit of free time, please think about it.  We can certainly 
use your help!

Best wishes to you and your family for the Holiday season 
and for a happy, healthy New Year.  

Make a resolution to get out on a Land Trust trail in 
2014 with family and friends.  We'll look forward to 
seeing you!

Land Trust Co-Presidents 
Jay Kaplan & Barry Deutsch

Thanks to all CLCT 
Volunteers!

The Canton Land Conservation Trust, Inc.

Fall/Winter 2013

 Newsletter                           Edited by Gail Deutsch



Sam Collins Day

The CLCT annual activities started with the Sam Collins Day town-wide event on September 21, 
2013. This year the CLCT booth was dedicated to vernal pools. Many of  the CLCT properties 
have vernal pools. Thanks to cooperation from the Roaring Brook Nature Center our exhibit 
included vernal pool critters as well as informative question and answer materials pertaining to 
vernal pools.

Thank you very much to Marjorie Winters of the Roaring Brook Nature Center for assisting in preparation 
of the vernal  pool materials. Thanks also to John Rohlfing for assisting in setting up and taking down our 
exhibit and to Sarah Faulkner, Gail Deutsch, Christian Winkler, Karen Berger, Ted Cowles, Fred Feibel 
and Jen Mason for manning the exhibit.
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The CLCT annual activities started with the Sam Collins Day town-wide event on September 21, 
2013. This year the CLCT booth was dedicated to vernal pools. Many of  the CLCT properties 
have vernal pools. Thanks to cooperation from the Roaring Brook Nature Center our exhibit 
included vernal pool critters as well as informative question and answer materials pertaining to 
vernal pools.

Thank you very much to Marjorie Winters of the Roaring Brook Nature Center for assisting in preparation 
of the vernal  pool materials. Thanks also to John Rohlfing for assisting in setting up and taking down our 
exhibit and to Sarah Faulkner, Gail Deutsch, Christian Winkler, Karen Berger, Ted Cowles, Fred Feibel 
and Jen Mason for manning the exhibit.
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Trailblazers

The Trailblazers 2013-2014 hiking season is 
off to a great start!  We have enjoyed a few 
hikes already this year and have many more 
hikes planned!  Our season began with a 
Halloween Hike and Scavenger hunt at the 
Sun, Wind and Woodland site.  Many of  the 
Trailblazers arrived in costume to hike the 
Tom Perry Trail.  We had a pirate, a witch, a 
deviled egg, a zebra and a tree, among other 
costumed hikers.  The most adventurous 
hikers searched for and found many 
Halloween treats along the way.  One of  the 
favorite finds was a cauldron full of spooky 
cat and bat rings.  

  

Our second hike of  the year was a Leaf 
Identification hike at the Swan Preserve.  
While the weather was initially a bit unsettled, 
everyone who came would agree that we 
ended up with a beautiful day in the woods!  
The hikers picked up many leaves along the 
way and then we all worked together to 
identify the leaves while socializing at the end 
of the hike.  Many of the children also created 
personal leaf identif ication books to 
showcase their leaf collection.

We have welcomed new  friends each month 
and hope to continue to welcome new  hikers!  

We have exciting hikes planned each month 
through June, each with a different theme.  
Our next hike is planned for December 8 at 
Mary Conklin.  We will hike and have some 
Holiday Fun together!  We might even meet 
up with a special jolly guest along the trail.  
We hope to see you on the trail!
Any questions- please contact your trusty trail 
guides: Gretchen, Michelle and Jen
gsonju@gmail.com, 
michelle@winklernews.net,  jmason242@co
mcast.net

Stewardship

The Stewardship Committee has been busy 
this fall crossing off items on its to do list. We 
completed extensive trail cleanup on the 
Sweeton Trail, removed roadside vegetation 
from the Charlotte Craig property, and 
repaired the driveway at our Pratt Place 
property. In addi t ion to our normal 
Stewardship Committee tasks, we also 
completed tasks that are required under the 
terms of our USDA NRCS WHIP (Wildlife 
Habitat Incentive Program) grant, including 
removing invasive plants from the Sun, Wind, 
and Woodland parking area, and mowing the 
meadow  areas at both the Sun, Wind, and 
Woodland and Mary Conklin properties. Ted 
Cowles completed a special project to 
resolve drainage issues at the Smith Tree 
Farm, and John Pech and Mike Gotaski 
completed repairs on our Kubota tractor as 
well as an International Harvester Model 354 
tractor donated to CLCT by Dr. Fred Feibel. 
We welcomed Christian Winkler to our 
committee this year, and he has already 
proved to be a hard-working addition to our 
team. Please let us know  if you’d like to help 
out the Stewardship Committee, and we’ll 
keep you informed of  dates and times when 
we’ll be out and about workin�� ���������
����
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For Stewardship information, contact Mike 
Gotaski and John Pech



New CLCT Properties

This fall the CLCT obtained title to two new 
properties, which had been previously 
reported as pending.  The first of the 
properties is approximately 5 acres on Onion 
Mountain .The property was purchased from 
Jeffrey and Betsy Brewster with the 
assistance of  an open space grant from the 
Connecticut DEEP.

The second property was basically donated 
by the family of Sam Humphrey and is about 
16 acres located on the west side of West 
Street adjoining the Cherry Brook.  The new 
property is named Humphrey Woods in honor 
of the Humphrey family and abuts the 
CLCT’s Goedicke property located directly on 
West Street. Please see the accompanying 
article by Fred Humphrey & Marianne  
Humphrey Burbank which gives more 
information about this land. The CLCT 
expects to provide trails on this property for 
hiking along the Cherry Brook.

Special Humphrey Story

THE HUMPHREY WOODS
BY
FRED HUMPHREY (age 100)!!!!
Edited by
Marianne Humphrey Burbank

In 1888, the year of the great Blizzard, Will 
Humphrey, the grandfather of  Harold, Ruth, 
Sam, Fred, and Lucy Humphrey, all formerly 
of the original Cherry Brook Farm in Canton 
Center, bought a woodlot on the West Road 
property from the descendants of Capt. John 
Brown , grandfather of the Abolitionist who 
was a distant cousin of the Humphreys. This 
land, totaling 15.7 acres was one of several 
woodlots that the Brown family sold off during 
that time. The lot was located about 2 miles 
from the Humphreys' home farm . It was 
boarded on the West by Cherry Brook, rose 
sharply up to the East, and was bordered by 
other lots of the Brown family.

 It appears that its primary interest to the 
Humphreys lay in its supply of oaks- trees 
that grew  well on its rocky terrain and were 
valued for timber to make beams , flooring, 

and for firewood. During World War II Harold 
Humphrey Jr. cut his winter supply of 
firewood on the property and Fred hauled it 
out with the farm’s tractor and sled. In the 
1980s a logger working on adjacent lands cut 
several large oaks on it- but he disappeared 
before this theft was discovered. Now  oaks 
are slowly regenerating ; soft woods are 
present; and mountain laurel grows 
abundantly in the understory.

Because of its isolated location, the 
Humphreys visited it only rarely. Eventually, 
unbeknownst to them,  a house was built on 
their right of  way in from the West Road, 
making access a potentially contentious 
issue. However, no problems have appeared 
as no one has challenged the situation. 
Marianne Humphrey Burbank has memories 
of being taken on walks by her father, Sam 
Humphrey, on this beautiful property 
throughout the years and having only friendly 
encounters with the folks living in the house. 
She also adds that she always thought this 
land by the falling brook could rival many 
spots on the Appalachian Trail.
 
In 2003 the Humphreys’ LLC granted the 
Canton Land Conservation Trust a 150’ 
easement along the Cherry Brook for public 
access by fishermen, hikers, etc, Now  the 
Humphreys who include, Fred Humphrey and 
Lucy Humphrey Wong, Harold Humphrey's 5 
daughters, Joyce Humphrey Hawes, Judy 
Humphrey, Mary Lou Humphrey Thomas, 
Nancy Humphrey Case and Kathy Humphrey 
Wollman, and  Sam Humphrey's children, 
Warren Humphrey, Ken Humphrey, and 
Marianne Humphrey Burbank ( all three of 
whom currently live and/or own other 
property in town) have taken the final step to 
make this land available to the public in 
perpetuity by selling it at a bargain price to 
the Canton Land Conservation Trust. The 
Trust is placing a Conservation easement on 
it to insure its future as a place for the public 
to enjoy its quiet solitude and the bubbling 
Cherry Brook.



CLCT Flatbread Pizza Event

On October 8, 2013, the CLCT held its 
annual Flatbread Pizza fund raiser. The 
evening not only enables the CLCT to raise 

much needed funds, 
but is an extremely 
lively and enjoyable 
soc ia l even t . The 
event also included a 
50-50 raffle which was 
won by the CLCT’’s 
own Mike Gotaski. 

Thank you very much 
to Peggy and John Steinway for preparing 
the lovely banner advertising the evening and 
to Jane Latus for placing announcements of 
the evening’s event in the community 
newspapers. Thanks also to the staff of the 
Flatbread Pizza Company for their assistance  
in  making the night both enjoyable and 
financially rewarding. The CLCT was able to 
raise about $400 for the night’s enjoyment..

GPS Mapping - A Primer on GPS, GIS, 
and CLCT Mapping
For the first time in the history of  CLCT, all 
hiking trails have been mapped. The maps 
have been posted on trailhead kiosks and on 
our webpage
(h t t p : / /www.can t on l and t r u s t . o r g /
trails.php). Each colored line on a map 
represents a trail, and the color corresponds 
with the painted blazes found along that trail. 
When two trails overlap (such as parts of the 
Tom Perry trail and Breezy Hill Farm trail) the 
blazes along the trail are bicolored, one color 
for each trail. The dashed black lines on the 
maps represent major unmarked trails, such 
as old logging roads.  In some cases, points 
of interest and parking areas are shown. 
Laminated booklets of the maps showing our 
hiking trails are available with a tax 
deductible charitable contribution of $20 to 
CLCT.

We would like to continue to improve our trail 
maps, booklets, and blazes. First, we ask for 
you to share with us ideas for points of 
interest that could be added to a map. For 
example, a particularly impressive scenic 

view  could be marked on a map and become 
a destination to someone who is unfamiliar 
with that particular hiking area. Second, we 
are consider ing adding wr i t ten t ra i l 
descriptions to the map booklet and are 
seeking authors to write informative vignettes 
for each trail or hiking area. Finally, we need 
volunteers to aid in the upkeep of the painted 
trail blazes. Please email us at http://
www.cantonlandtrust.org/emailus.php if you 
would like to help.

The mapping was done using global 
positioning satellite (GPS) technology. Each 
trail was mapped with a handheld Magellan 
Triton 400 GPS device, and then the data 
from that handheld device was uploaded to a 
computer, where it was manipulated using 
ARCMap software. The software was made 
available for a nominal administrative fee of 
$100 through a nonprofit grant from ERSI, 
the company that developed ARCMap. 
ARCMap is the worldwide industry standard 
for mapping software. Please let us know  if 
you like to make a tax-deductible contribution 
that will directly and specifically support our 
ongoing mapping efforts.

In addition to mapping all CLCT trails, the 
same technology was used to map CLCT 
parcels. Officials from the Town of Canton, 
including Town Planner Neil Pade, worked in 
partnership with CLCT to create our parcel 
map by sharing data from the town’s own 
geographic information system (GIS). In 
return, we have shared electronic versions of 
our trail and parcel maps and now  those 
maps are being integrated into the town’s 
GIS database. The town also uses software 
and databases created by ERSI. We 
continue to work in partnership with the town 
in our mapping efforts, and we have plans to 
map in the future all open space parcels in 
the town of Canton, including those owned by 
other entities besides CLCT.

by Wayne Jekot



Black Bear Update

As reported in the Spring/Summer Newsletter 
of 2013, Michael Evans, a PhD student at 
UCONN is conducting a study of the black 
bear population in Connecticut. As part of  his 
study, he has set up enclosures in an attempt 

to gather DNA from bears 
in the Canton area as 
well as other parts of the 
S ta te . Some o f t he 
enclosures have been 
place on CLCT property. 
At our October 22, 2013 
board meeting, Mr. Evans 
brought the CLC T Board 

up to date on his work. He 
is presently undertaking an analysis of the 
bear DNA he collected over the summer and 
after the analysis is completed will return to 
provide the CLCT board with the then current 
results of  his study. The CLCT is pleased that 
it is assisting Mr. Evans in his study

Upcoming Events of Note:

Mark your calendars for these major 
upcoming CLCT events in early 2014.

On the night of February 15, 2014 the 
CLCT will host its annual moonlight hike. 

This event has become one of the highlights 
of the Canton winter social season.  Over 
200 men, women and children of all ages 
have attended each of  the past 2 hikes. 
Announcements of details of the event will be 
sent by email and will be posted on the 
CLCT’s website and Facebook page.

On March 25, 2014 the CLCT will host its 
annual dinner at the La Trattoria 
restaurant in Canton. 

Our guest speaker will be Peter Marteka the 
Outdoor  columnist for the Hartford Courant.

Volunteers Needed
Our Directors are the primary source of 
volunteers to handle our many tasks. The 
CLCT needs a larger base of volunteers to 
effectively handle the needs of our land trust.

Volunteers are needed to,
9 Help clear trails and properties 

(Stewardship).
9 Assist in writing and sending thank-you 

notes and developing plans to increase 
membership (Membership).
9 Develop and organize community events 

(Community Relations).
If you are interested in becoming a volunteer 
please contact either co-president Barry 
Deutsch (b-gdeutsch@comcast.net) or Jay 
Kaplan (jaybrd49@aol.com)

A New Way to DONATE to CLCT - 
use your credit card!

Canton Land Conservation Trust continues to 
encourage and accept donations by cash or 
by check.  As of December 2013, CLCT will 
be accepting donations and payments over 
$20 by major credit cards (Master Card, Visa, 
Discover and American Express).

Please go to our website:
www.cantonlandtrust.org or our Facebook 
page: Canton Land Trust to find the DONATE 
NOW button.

or go to CLCT’s
Secure Payment Link:
http://payments.lawpay.com/bpl/lp2525952



CLCT Assets as of 09/30/13 
by Gail Deutsch, Treasurer
Current Assets
  Total Checking/Savings      -          $294,548
   Endowment Investment     -          $262,585
   Fixed assets
     (land, buildings, equipment)
                                             -        $6,543,085
  Total Assets:                     -        $7,100,218

CLCT 2013 Membership  

We are using a new membership data base.  
Please let us know if your name is missing or 
misspel led.  Send that in format ion to 
wayne.jekot@att.net.

Richard & Judy Abraham
Mahmoud & Rawya Agha
Eileen Ahlquist
Gloria & Roger Ahlstron
Peter & Laverne Aivano
Roger & Doriann Albert
Sally & Rich Albrecht
Richard & Cherilyn Albrycht
Skip & Nancy Alford
Bob & Jane Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Anderson
Kate Arborio
Sarah & Todd Atkinson
Scott Atwater
Harold & Vivian Atwood
Barbara Backman
Kevin L. & Melanie Baldwin
Tim Barber
Timothy J. Barber
Richard J. & Carol Barlow
Penny & Scott Barrows
Frank & Hedy Barton
Jackie Bass-Zagoren
John H. Bazzoni
Steven M. Beauregard
John & Joan Benham
Janice Bennett
Janot Bente
Marshall & Karen Berger
Jan & David Bernard
James & Helen Black
Rick & Anne Black
Peter & Ruth Black
Greg & Trish Blair

Dr. Gerard E. Bogucki
Douglas Bok
Leslie Bok
Rick Bonadies
John Bonnar
Daniel S. & Jennifer R. Bonnett
William & Margaret Borchert
Sandro & Elizabeth Bortolon
Brad Bowman
Gregory & Harriet Boyko
Maryann Bradley
Robert P. & Maria Bradley
Robert H. Bradley - c/o Bradley, Foster & Sargent, 
Inc.
Beverly & Chris Brandon
David A. Bristol
Steven & Karen Bristol
Eugene & Ann Bross
William R. & Lois Lee Brown
Robert & Cynthia Brown
Stephen & Peg Bruno
Sheryl MacInnis & Matt Calabro
Lisa Campbell
Tim & Sara Campbell
Canton Advocates for Responsible Expansion, 
Inc.
Canton Chamber of Commerce
 Canton Ski Club
Canton Village Gulf - Daniel Carcio
Nathan & Judith Cantwell
George Capen
Sharon Capezza
John & Leslie Caron
Jim & Kathy Carpenter
Cas-Kel Manufacturing Co., Inc.
Kathleen Cavanaugh
Edward & Elaine Chanda
 Charles Richardson Plumbing
Thomas & Dianne Chauvin
Cherry Brook Garden Club c/o Kate Ciccarillo
Dennis & Kate Ciccarillo
CIGNA Foundation
John Cizman
Alastair Clark
Marjorie Clarke
Denis Collinsville Savings Society
Kathy & Don Corkum
Robert & Theresa Corkum
Stacey Cote
Frederic M. & Janet Cowles
Brian Crockett
Bill & Susan Crowe
Paul & Joan Czaplicki
Beth & Peter Dal Negro
Lisa & Mark Daley
Robert & Juliana Dalton
Nancy D'Andrea



 Lou & Amy Daniels
Bill & Esther Danielson
Doris Darling
Jim & Lorraine Davis
Michelle & Angelo DeFazio
Barry & Gail Deutsch
Mark Deutsch
Charles & Rhonda DeWeese
Martin H. Dodd
Michael & Nancy Donoghue
Robert & Lorraine F. Donovan
Frederick T. Downs
William & Penelope Doyle
Larry & Doris Drawec
Stephen P. & Barbara G. 
Drayer
David M. Drumm
Donald & Mary Ducor
William M. & Susan R. Duncan
Alan & Anne Duncan
David J. Dzenutis
Susan Eccleston
Donald & Joan Eckberg
Richard & Joanna Eickenhorst
George Einstein
David Elliot
Jerry R. & Jane Ellis
John & Diane Emmerson
March Enders
Elaine Terry Eno
Linea Erickson
Harold & Eleanor Erickson
Sally Eschert
Elizabeth Evans
James & Valerie Everett
Donald B. Ducor, DVM - c/o 
Farmington Animal Hospital
Sarah Faulkner
George & Patricia Fehr
Frederick Feibel
Natalie B. Ferguson
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Fielden
Brian & Kris First
John & Betsy FitzGerald
Andrea & Jim Flaherty
B r i a n B i e n v e n u e - c / o 
Flatbread Company, Inc.
Fred & Mary Fletcher
Peter & Irene Fortier
Sara Foster
Joel Fried
Judith & Louis Friedman
Stanley Fullwood
Betsy S. Furtney
Geoffrey Furtney
Stephen & Susan Gass
Win Gentile

Francis & Theresa Gerlando
Jack & Jan Gies
Jennifer Gillen
Richard Gleason
L. Karl Goedecke
Lawrence Golder
The Dr. Arnie Goldman Family
Tom & Sherry Goodwin
James R. & Becky L. Gorman
Deborah A. Koval & Michael  A. 
Gotaski
Coralie Granfield
Elizabeth Cotterman & Gerald 
Green
Barbara Green
Phillip & Cynthia Griggs
Gregg Grinspan
George & Nancy Groft
Marv & Laura Hage
Jan Haller
Rebecca Hallock
G. Douglas & Birgitta Hamilton
Wini Hansen
Paul Hanson
Dawn & Thomas Harris
Charles & Barbara Hartigan
Norman & Sofy Henschke
Peter & Mary Hess
Victor & Michie Hesselbrock
Jane D. Hoben
Herman & Ethel Hoffman
Joan Hofmann
Leesa Lawson & Joe Hoke
Cynthia Root & John Hooker
Fred Humphrey
Howard & Sandra Hurd
Pernel A. Ide
Michael & Norma Ignatowicz
Diederich & Josephine Iken
 ING Foundation
Todd & Olga Jacobs
Sandra R. Jacobus
A l l a n J o h n s o n & N o r a 
Jamieson
Kent S. Jamison
Harvey Jassem
Wayne & Meggan Jekot
Katherine Jenkins
Mary L. Jennison
Stephen & Michele Jingst
Timothy Johns
Jane Latus & Ken Jones
Dr. Robert L. & Lois Jungas
Joann Jurgen
Mark & Susan Jurras
Mark & Elizabeth Jurras
John & Diana Kalamarides

Jay & Kate Kaplan
Ken & Judith Kempe
A. Walter  Kendra
Joan T. Kenney
Amanda Kenyon
Martin & Rebecca Kidder
Linda King
Thomas A. & Hwasun Kissko
Ruth Knode
James & Pamela Kohan
Ted & June Kolzak
Edwin & Pat Korner
Robert A. & Dana Kosior
Stan & Diane Krzanowski
Kim Kulik
John & Barbara Kusak
Nathan & Charlotte Lacombe
Peter & Hilda Lamb
Roland & Linda Lareau
Jayne H. Larensen
LaSalle Market & Deli
David K. Leff
Tim & Cary LeGeyt
Daniel & Pat LeGeyt
Lynda K. Kelley and Michael 
Leonard
Muriel Lewis
Saverio & Josephine Ligato
Eric Jackson & Catherine 
Linton
David & Deirdre Lloyd
Henry Lord
Tim Lord
James & Paulette Lotstein
Jeffrey & Sheryl Loureiro
Arthur & Betty Lowell
Barbara Lowell
Lionel Lunden
Harry & Eileen Lyons
James P. Lyons
James & Gina Magennis
Mario & Ester Maglaty
Giorgio & Kathleen Maglia
Renee & Russell Maglietti
Penny Mahar
Frank & Julie Mairano
Margaret Malentacchi
Robert & Diane Mankowski
Jeffrey & Saleen Manternach
Roger H. & Karen Manternach
Jean Darlington & Eduardo 
Marchena
Marcia Reid & Jeffrey Marsted
Tom Martin
Peter & Lynn Milia Mason
Jennifer & John Mason
Michele Matthes



John & Susan Matthews
Art Mauger
Scott & Patricia McAlindin
A n d r e w & K a r o l N o b l e 
McAllister
Kenton McCoy
Don McGlynn
Damien Roohr & Alexandra 
McHugh
Rachel McKeeman
Brian V. McLaughlin
Jeffrey & Kelly McLellan
Raymond R. & Drusilla McNeil
Arline C. Meegan
Phyllis Meeker
Carol Merritt
Miles Messenger
Edward & Carolyn Milke
Linda & Gary Miller
Linda Welles & Jeff Miller
Karyn B. Miller & Robert Miller
Mayre Miller
Steven Mitchell
Julio Morales
Frank & Elaine Morisano
J.B. & Karen Morris
Mary Ellen & Harold Mullins
Barbara Murphy
Dottie Murray
Michael & Christine Nardello
Barbara Naugle
Janet L. Nelson
Lisa Newell
Walter C. Nicksa, Jr. 
Susan & Stephen Norland
John Northup
Jonathan & Katie Oakleaf
Rowena Okie
Dave & Lori Oleasz
Philip & Colette Ostapko
Robert & Kristina W. Oswald
Phillip & Lorinda Pane
Renata & Douglas Parsons
Anne Paust
Katherine Pearson
Mary L. Pech
Edward & Susan Pepin
Lansford Perry
Margaret Perry
Thomas Perry Family
Leon R. & Lydia R. Petersen
Rick & Wendy Petow
John & Robin Pettini
Michael & Joanne Pierce
William C. & JoAnne Pierce
Giorgio & Margaret Pinton
David & Deborah Poleyestewa
Robert & Constance Porter
Dean & Sally Porterfield

Fred & Ellen Potter
Judith D. Potter
Winifred H. Pratt
Heather Prescott
 Prudential Foundation
Linda Quattro
Frances Trzcinski & John  Raye
Peter & Janet  Reynolds
Joseph & Marilyn Ricci
Dana & Sandra Richardson
Russell Richardson, Jr.
John Riley
Douglas Robbins
Mr. & Mrs. Scott  Rochford
Philip & Cynthia Rockwell
Peggy Steinway & John Rohlfing
Geoffrey & Marjolein Ross
Nancy & Herman Rosshirt
Dave & Cindy Rowland
Mrs. Jean B. Rushen
Dick Sanger
Joseph & Mary T. Sargent
Lori & Stephen Savino
Ruth Scanlon
Catherine Scheckton
Joe & Barbara Scheideler
Jeff Schlichter
James & Theresa Schrijn
Donald K. & Cheryl A. Scott
Sara & Peter Scott
Ron & Sharon Sekellic
Haig & Leeny Shahverdian
Arnold & Carol Shimelman
Susan Carr & Leonard J. Shine
Virginia Shreve
Robert Sigman
Richard Simeone
Jim & Kimberly Slavin
Duane & Nicole Sleath
Ruth & Gilbert Small
Elenor & Larry Smith
Larry U. & Laurie Smith
Suzi Smith
John & Maureen Snyder
John & Florence Solomon
Gary J. & Joanne R. St. Peter
James & Laura Stanley
Frank & Betty Stanley
Emily H. Stanley
Vincent & Norma Stanton
Michael P. Staub
Carolyn R. Staub
Peter & Gretchen Stein
Gary Stephen
Andrew & Cheryl Stone
 Suburban Sanitation Service
Timothy & Kim Sullivan
Shirley Sutton
Scott & Pamela Sutton-Hall
Alexander & Lorraine Swaika
Frederick R. & Patricia Swan, Jr.
Rachel & Kevin Sweeney
Arthur W.  Sweeton
Richard & Gretchen Swibold

Donald & Susan Tarinelli
Harold & Carol Taylor
Karel Rubenstein & Howard 
Tennen
Baldwin & Lane Terry
Paul & Susan Therrien
Melissa Blais & Jonathan Thiesse
Lisa Thomas
Kelley Thomen
Richard & Melanie Thompson
J. Garrett & Alla Yanovsky Tilton
Jay S. & Patricia A. Tourigny
Daniel & Robin Towle
 Travelers
William H. Tribou, III
Ken & Nancy Triou
Anthony & Carol Trouern-Trend
Eric N. & Jennifer G. Tucker
Michael & Sue Ann Uccello
United Technologies Corporation
Valley View Builders
Elizabeth S. Van Gemeren
Brian & Frances Van Linda
Mary & Richard Vincent
Rick Vincunas
John & Jennifer Volanski
Michael Wallace
William & Melinda Ward
Alden Y. & Anne Warner, Jr.
Elizabeth & Jonathon Webb
Linda & Spencer Norb Webb
Raimie Weber
William & Joyce Weber
Richard N. Wedmore
Jay & Sandra Weintraub
Richard & Robin Weiss
John & Karen Wellborn
Robert & Katherine Westmoreland
Mrs. Richard J. Whalen, Sr.
Drs.  Nancy Petry & William White
Charles A. & Marlene Whitney
James & Carrie Whitney
Julia & Brien Wholey
Andrew & Deborah Wiacek
Charles Stohlberg & Chris Williams
Alison Wilson
John & Penny Wilson
Michele & Christian Winkler
Chris & Helen Winsor
Mark & Kathleen Winter
Susan & Howard Winterson
Carrie Wiser
Joan Skelley & Mel Wolpert
Kathie & Phil Worley
Edith Yakemore
Robert & Mark Yellin
Mary Young
Frank & Elenor Zacchera
Peter & Jane Zagorsky



Board of Trustees
Co-Presidents
  Barry Deutsch
  Jay Kaplan
Vice President
  Jay Weintraub
Secretary
  Sarah Faulkner
Treasurer
  Gail Deutsch
Board of Directors
  Karen Berger
  Ted Cowles
  Jim Davis
  Charlie DeWeese
  Bill Duncan
  Fred Feibel
  Mike Gotaski
  Mike Ignatowicz
  Wayne Jekot
  Jan Latus
  Jen Mason
  Mike Nardello
  John Pech
  John Rohlfing
  Rob Sigman
  Elenor Smith
  Betty Stanley
  Christian Winkler
------------------------------------------------------------------

Canton Land Conservation Trust, Inc. PO Box 41
Canton Center, CT 06020
www.cantonlandtrust.org
---------------------------------------------------

For more info please check our web- site: www.cantonlandtrust.org.
or search Facebook for
Canton Land Conservation Trust 
Become a member today!!!
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